                                        CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX
                                       General Membership Meeting
                                                               October 10, 2017
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm.  Five Officers, 5 Directors and members. President Otis Smith asked all to read the September minutes and if no corrections then a motion be made to accept the minutes.  Director Mike Cannella made the motion to accept with Director Dean Blackwell seconding the motion.  There were no corrections – the minutes of the last meeting were accepted.
Old Business – IT Specialist Beth Willey talked about the card swipe for next year’s membership.  The company does not allow use of their credit card square if guns are involved in any way.  She will research another company.  Rifle Range bathroom update – Youth Director Tiger McNeil will be doing the perk tests next week.  President Otis Smith talked with Director Jim Kindt and the gun raffle is going well.  President Otis Smith said that the battery backup system for the gate will be installed within the next 2 weeks. Vice President Jerry Stroh talked about the lead mining of Trap and Skeet.  There is approximately 38,000 lbs of lead to be mined.  The company wants a 70/30 split.  Vice President Jerry Stroh went back at them with a 60/40 split.  Will let us know at the next meeting.  If the split is agreeable then the contract will be signed for the lead mining. Vice President Jerry Stroh said that he blew out the sprinkler system and that all is good for the winter.
New Business -  Treasurer Mike Schnell said that he talked with Sean Duffy regarding next year’s Museum shoot.  He said that the California Indians would like to shoot – adding about 45 more shooters. That would raise the number of shooters to approximately 150. That would also bring in quite a bit more money.   The shoot would begin on Thursday – with practice on Wednesday to accommodate all the shooters.  Secretary Katie Brass made a motion to increase the number of shooters to 150 from 100 to accommodate the California Indians. IT Specialist Beth Willey seconded the motion. Passed.  Member Pete Kneip asked about the monies in his Venue – Precision Rifle – he wondered about the monies from USPSA and Benchrest.  It was decided in a previous meeting to give his venue the monies in those accounts.  Treasurer Mike Schnell will transfer the money- which totals approximately $5200.  Pete talked about removing some rifle shooting benches – turning them into prone positions.  He also said that there is power at the 100 and 200 yard markers. Vice President Jerry Stroh said that he had no problem with that – if his Venue can pay for it. Director Mike Cannella will give a bid on the changes at the next meeting.  Secretary Katie Brass made a motion to go forward with the changes – Treasurer Mike Schnell seconded the motion.  Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh was the only opposing vote. Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh turned in $800 from the Rifle Ranges. Director Dave Ruhl said that beginning next month the Trap house at Skeet will be operational with coins. Treasurer/Skeet Director Mike Schnell said that beginning in two weeks there will be a 5 Stand league for 4 weeks.  The cost is $20 per week with includes lunch.  All Venue monies have been turned in and there was no further business.
Director Ray Halperin made a motion to adjourn with Director Mike Cannella seconding the motion.
Adjourned at 6:45 pm
Respectfully Submitted



Otis E. Smith – President                                                                   Katie Brass - Secretary






